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COMMANDER’S LOG 
Last week, I attended this year’s MOWW Convention in Annapolis, MD.  The convention began with a tour of Annapolis including the Maryland State House.  The building is the oldest still active legislature in the country and dates back to 1772.   Under the rotunda dome is a case displaying George Washington’s personal copy of the speech he gave resigning his commission as commander-in-chief of the Continental Army.  That tour was followed by touring the U.S. Naval Academy where we also had lunch.  After lunch, we toured the Academy Museum which includes the surrender signing table from the deck of the USS Missouri.

The convention was well attended, and I got to meet many fellow companions that I see only once per year.  The attendance was larger than the past few years.  Region XIII received an award for having the most chapter commanders and adjutants present.  The big emphasis was on the new Strategic Plan which changes the focus from recruiting to outreach and fund raising both at the local and national level.  To support this new emphasis, an Outreach Management Manager was hired to lead this effort.  Another important issue was having all chapters to have at least 75% living veteran membership to qualify for the IRS 501©(19) tax status.  This chapter is over 70% veteran, but not 75%.  Recruiting of more veterans is necessary.  

The Ad Hoc committees looking at membership eligibility and at the name of the Order will be sending all companions an online survey to evaluate feeling of the companions on possible changes to these issues.  More on that below.  It was a good meeting, and everyone is looking forward to next year’s meeting in King of Prussia, PA.  The 2025 meeting will be in Tucson so I expect to see some of our companions there.     
  THIS MONTH’S EVENTS 

This month’s speaker will be Dr. Glen McDuff from LANL

Navy Nukes
The U.S. Navy was instrumental in the development of atomic weapons from the very beginning. Navy participation in the Manhattan Project at all levels of science and

engineering was crucial to the success and the ending of WWII. The Washington Navy Yard named the Naval Gun Factory in 1945, was not only the largest ordnance plant in

the world, Little Boy, the first atomic weapons used in combat was manufactured there.  Naval officers commanded the combat missions to both Hiroshima and Nagasaki and a Navy Commander became the first director of Los Alamos after the war. Contributions to the nuclear weapons is extensive. From the deployment of the first nuclear armed cruise missile 1955 which gave the U.S. vast superiority in accurate targeting to the first submarine launched ballistic missile which formed the basis for the modern nuclear triad. The Navy has been a valued and significant player in the nuclear stockpile.
MEETING DETAILS

This month’s meeting will be on Tuesday August 15th.  We will meet in the Los Alamos Research Park building room 203A.  The meeting will begin with a social period at 6:00 PM followed by a brief business meeting and dinner at 6;30 PM.  There may be a presentation starting at about 7:15 PM. The Military Order of the World Wars meetings are open to interested citizens. The dinner will beTBD.
The meeting will be a hybrid session including Zoom.  Zoom will start at about 6:00 PM.  Zoom details will be in the reminder email several days before the meeting.
LAST MONTH: SPEAKER         
The speaker at our July 15th meeting which was held at the Pecos Trail Café in Santa Fe.  This meeting was a get together with companions from the Santa Fe and Albuquerque areas.  The informal program was a discussion of trying to get more participation of companions from those areas because the chapter is mostly oriented towards the Los Alamos area.  Topics for the upcoming national meeting were discussed.  One topic was the mention of the proposed dues increase.  Another topic was the proposed new strategic plan.  Concern was raised about the chapter being less than the 75% veterans as required by the I.R.S.  More veterans needed to be recruited.  As mentioned below, several awards were presented including a National Citation.
LAHS NJROTC news
Welcome to LAHS NJROTC monthly newsletter July edition! 
Next month school is starting back up again and we are thrilled to be back together and meet our upcoming freshman! A Our instructors and cadet staff have been working hard to make this year an amazing one. We also can't wait to start our practices back up with Color Guard, drill, and PT teams. We are eager to get ready for competition. Now our 5k ‘Til Vahalla is only a couple weeks away and we have put in a lot of effort to give back to our veterans. Registration is only open for some time so please sign up, donate, or spread the word at 'til Valhalla 5k and Fun Run. That's all for now, Thank you for reading! 
C/ENS Alana Hinojosa

AWARDS
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Chapter Commander LTC Gregg Giesler presents National Citation to CDR Bonnie J. Stickles USN (Fmr) for her many years of service providing JROTC Medals of Merit to JROTC units in Northern New Mexico.

Also at the July meeting, membership medals with a silver Perpetual Membership Star and a gold hourglass device signifying more than fifteen years of MOWW membership were presented to CDR Bonnie J. Stickles and HPM Nancy Calhoun.  
CHAPTER ELECTIONS


The annual election of chapter officers was held at the June 29th meeting.  The nominees were LTC Gregg Giesler for chapter commander, Robert Malone for chapter adjutant, and Robert Hull as chapter treasurer.  There were no other nominees.  These individuals were reelected by acclimation.

FOR THE GOOD OF THE CHAPTER

The 2023 MOWW National Convention was held August 1-5 in Annapolis, MD.  The convention began with a presentation on the new 2023-2028 Strategic Plan.  The previous plan had an emphasis on recruiting.  The new plan’s emphasis is on outreach and partnership with organizations that align with our mission both at the national level and the local level.  Recruiting is still part of the plan, but at a lower priority.
That presentation was followed by a presentation on a National Youth Civics Summit scheduled for Summer 2024.  It will bring about 15-16 outstanding youth to Washington, DC as a “Capstone” event.  It will include an opportunity to observe the government in action including visits to executive departments and a possible meeting with a U.S. Senator or Representative.  Visits to national monuments will be included.  It will also promote MOWW in DC and   nationwide.

The Digital Marketing & Social Media Ad Hoc Committee reported on efforts to promote MOWW in social media.  It has presence in Facebook and Linkedin.  The committee is planning to research the desired audience and build a presence on the right social media networks.  Rallypoint appears to be a network commonly used by the military.  
The committee is also looking at maintaining a branding voice for the Order.  It will be developing consistent branding guidelines.  It will create a social calendar and schedule with promotional, educational, and other items.  It will also develop a social media plan.  They will audit performance and evaluate trends.  Social media is a customer service and security and privacy are important.

The Membership and Naming Ad Hoc Committees had short presentations.  The Membership Committee will survey companions, nonmembers, and other organizations about whether to expand membership to include some or all enlisted veterans and whether it would have any effect on the membership of the Order.  The Naming Committee will look at the possibility of changing the name of the Order so that it doesn’t sound like only veterans from the world wars.  It will also be doing surveys and looking at the demand for, necessity, and the feasibility of a name change.  You will be getting surveys in upcoming months and the committees will present a report to the EXCOM by 15 March 2024 so that any proposed changes to the constitution or bylaws can be submitted to the Constitution Committee.
In the MOWW Awards Luncheon, the chapter received a Medium Chapter National Security Program Third Place Award. 

The Patriotic Education Committee session reported that all the forms for patriotic education events are now collected in the Forms 10 and 11 Series.  Use of these forms provides the event with insurance coverage under the Order’s policy for anything that involves youth.  An issue of high importance is the prevention of any kind of harassment.  The insurance covers not only the event, but also travel on the day before and the day after the event. They also have a YLC/YLS Start Kit for those wanting to start a program.
The ROTC Committee reported among other things that cash awards and mailing costs can be included in the award application.

The Information and Publicity Committee request all companions look at and use the new logos and branding information on the MOWW website.

A presentation by the Historian General used the theme “Setting Course to the Future”.  He reported that the Order has about 43 companions who are Medal of Honor Winners.  Included in this list ate General Douglas McArthur and Audey Murphy, the most decorated soldier in WW II.  They will be highlighted on the MOWW website, and a coffee table box describing them is being planned.  There are three Medal of Honor museums in the U.S. with another planned for the DC Mall, and it planned to have a display in each highlighting their connection to MOWW.
Five U.S. Presidents have been honorary CINCs of the Order.  Additionally, Harry S. Truman was also a companion of the Order in 1923.  MOWW displays are planned for their presidential libraries.

A companion online autobiographical project is planned.  Also, honoring the three “Founding Fathers” of the Order  General Pershing, MG George Herbert Harries who got the Order going, and Captain Francis Bartholomew Grevemberg  who wrote Preamble is planned.  All three are buried in Arlington National Cemetery.  

The MOWW Archives are stored in the Hoover Institute which is located about 90 miles north of Stanford University.  Due to a 1996 agreement, the Institute is now the owner of the archives.  They are no longer accepting deposits.  Therefore, a new location for the archives is needed.  The archives include over 371 boxes of materials.  The contents of these boxes need to be cataloged in a searchable database.  
As we set our course to the future, let us do it with hope, faith, courage, and intellect.  The best way to predict the future is to create it.

At the Memorial Service, the chapter had three companions who died in the last year recognized: LT Carlton H. Darnell USN (Ret), 2LT James H, Duncan, Sr., USA (Fmr), and HPM Vernon V. Haywood, Jr.

At the business meeting, the CINC, VCINCs, and Chief of Staff presented their reports.  The Finance Committee presented its report which included increases in the dues which were approved effective 1 January 2024. Other committees present their reports.  The Strategic Plan described above and attached below was approved.  Five constitutional amendments and two bylaw amendments were passed.  All were minor changes and were reported in the Officer Review.  
All the proposed candidates were elected.  The IRS Compliance Ad Hoc Committee reported that the Order just meets the 75% veterans requirement for the IRS 501©(19) status.  However, a number of chapters, including this one, are below the 75% level.  Therefore, the Order will hold the applications for nonveteran HPM and HR members for those chapters until they are above that level.  
The 2024 MOWW Convention will be held in the Crown Plaza Hotel, King of Prussia, PA in the first week of August.  This hotel is just outside Philadelphia and near Valley Forge.  The 2025 MOWW Convention will be hosted by Region XIII and held in the Desert Diamond Hotel in Tucson, AZ August 4-9. This is within driving distance.  In 2026, the MOWW Convention will be held in San Antonio, TX.
At the closing banquet, Carol Grevemberg, the grandson to the creator of the Preamble, gave its history before reading it to start the banquet.  The National Commanders Medal was presented to BG Victor Perez, the outgoing SVCINC and incoming CINC.  The Distinguished Service Award was presented to VADM Sean Buck, the outgoing Superintendent of the U.S. Naval Academy.  He was the guest speaker.  The banquet ended with the change of command ceremony for the CINC.
Further information including all the reports are in the 2023 Almanac for Operating Year 2022 which can be found on the MOWW website.
 NATIONAL OFFICERS

· COMMANDER IN CHIEF 
BG Victor S. Perez, USA (Ret)
perezv56@gmail.com

· VICE COMMANDER IN CHIEF
Lt Col Marlon Ruiz, USAF (Ret)

ruizmarlon08@gmail.com
· REGION XIII COMMANDER
Capt Michael J. Halpin, USMC
usmcf4gib@yahoo.com 
Region XIII website www.MOWWSCV.com

 NATIONAL STAFF

· CHIEF OF STAFF & COO
Col Michael Farrell, USMC (Ret) | chiefofstaff@moww.org
· DIRECTOR OF FINANCE
 finance@moww.org
· MANAGER, MEMBERSHIP PROGRAMS (including dues payments)
HPM Justin Hiller | membership@moww.org 
· MANAGER, MOWW STORE
Mrs. Sunny Alley | merchandise@moww.org 

Website www.moww.org
 MG MILES CHAPTER OFFICERS

Commander


LTC Gregg Giesler USA (Ret)
    
Home: 505-662-5574

    
 g.giesler@computer.org
Senior Vice Commander

MAJ Robert Hull USAF (Ret)

Home: 505-662-7950
rhull@lata.com
Adjutant
HPM Robert Malone
Home: 505-672-0248

Robert_malone2@aol.com

Treasurer

MAJ Robert Hull USAF (Ret)

Home: 505-662-7950

rhull@lata.com
COMING EVENTS 
August



2-5
National Meeting in Annapolis, MD
7
Staff Meeting – 

15
Chapter Dinner – Glen McDuff -Navy Nukes
September
National Emergency Preparedness Month

11
Staff Meeting –


19
Chapter Dinner – LAFD Chief Troy Hughes
October
9
Staff Meeting

17
Chapter Dinner – 
November

13
Staff Meeting

18
Chapter Lunch at Pecos Trail Café

MOWW VISION

A strong America, dedicated to preserving and advancing American Ideals and Founding Principles.

MOWW MISSION

The Military Order of the World Wars serves our nation and local communities by providing and supporting activities that promote and encourage responsible citizenship, patriotism, youth leadership, military and public service, veteran support, and strong national security.

MOWW STRATEGIC GOALS

Strategic Goal One: Consistently develop and deliver attractive, and high-impact community outreach programs and activities.
Strategic Goal Two:  Expand our impact through alliances and strategic partnerships with organizations that align with our missions.

Strategic Goal Three:  Increase visibility of the Order at the national and local community levels through focused communication, marketing strategies, and local community engagement.

Strategic Goal Four:  Annually grow engaged and sustainable MOWW membership.

Strategic Goal Five:  Increase revenues ensuring adequate financial resources to fulfill the Order’s mission.

Strategic Goal Six:  Increase the number of chapters and strengthen existing chapters.
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